
BRIZE NORTON PRIMARY SCHOOL – PARENT COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Parent Council Meeting held on Thursday 6th February 9am 
 
Present:  Miss Grant, Mrs Hatcher, Mrs Hampson, Mrs Doran, Mrs Webb 
 
Apologies:  Mrs Goodgame, Mrs Batts, Mrs Hornsby, Mrs Birch, Mrs Walker 
 
 
Update on matters arising from last meeting: 
 
New Matters arising: 
 
1. Staffing Changes 

Parents commented that the changes in staffing seem to have been managed well so that everybody 
has settled into the new arrangement; they also asked what would be happening after Easter.  Miss 
Grant thanked the parents for their feedback and explained that the plan is still to find a permanent 
headteacher; however, this may not be in place for the start of Term 4 (after the Easter holidays).  A 
letter should be coming home soon with more information about this. 

 
2. Maternity Leave Cover  

Parents of children in Class 2 commented that they were very pleased that Mrs Rae would be 
working in Class 2 to cover maternity leave and commented on their high regard for her as a 
teacher in the school.   Miss Grant thanked the parents for their feedback. 

 
3. P.E.  

Parents raised concerns that in Class 2 there was a period of a couple of weeks where the children 
were not doing much PE.  This has now been addressed and PE is happening more regularly.  
During the rehearsal period for the Young Voices concert, it was difficult to organise time in the hall to 
enable PE to carry on when weather was poor.  Parents felt that this issue has now been resolved. 

 
4. Young Voices Concert 

Key Stage Two parents were very positive about the Young Voices trip.  They said that it had been 
very well organised and the children were very enthusiastic and excited.  Overall the experience 
was great.  They commented though that it was quite stressful for parents, given the number of 
children who were in the arena, and was also quite costly to repeat too soon.  Miss Grant thanked the 
parents for their feedback and discussed that we were unlikely to be involved in the concert next year, due 
to the amount of work involved, but we would be looking to do it again in the future.  We would like to be 
able to provide the same opportunity to children who were too young to take part this time. 

 
5. Website 

Parents commented that some aspects of the website, particularly the staffing area, needed 
updating.  Mrs Rae has been updating the website. 

 
 
 

Meeting closed at 9.30am.  Next meeting will be held on Friday 7th March at 9.00am. 
 


